










































 

 

Statement of Support for the Reopening of Engine Company 261 from 

Assemblywoman Nolan  
 

January 14, 2019 

 

In 2003 I opposed the closure of  Long Island City’s FDNY Engine Company 261. 

Over the following decade, Long Island City, Dutch Kills, and Astoria, areas have 

seen unprecedented population growth, and the resulting increase in residential 

uses of property and ever increasing building heights has served to increase 

concerns that the FDNY’s presence as it currently stands is not enough to 

effectively fight a large fire in this portion of Queens.  

  

Since its closure, the community has repeatedly requested that the Engine 

Company be reopened, as a Ladder Company alone cannot safely fight a large fire. 

Our wonderful Dutch Kills Civic Association, led by its past president George 

Stamatiades, has been advocating for the Company to be reopened for many years, 

with my full support. There has been tremendous community support for the 

reopening of the Engine Company, and my office has reached out both to the 

Mayor’s office and to the FDNY on several occasions to express my concern over 

the City’s failure to respond to this community’s concerns over its safety. 

 

There can be no doubt that the population of the Dutch Kills community has grown 

rapidly, and that the numerous schools, houses of worship, and community 

institutions of the area are in need of the support of a fully staffed and equipped 

firehouse. The neighborhood has been without Engine Company 261 since 2003, 

and this must be rectified.  

  

Thank you for your attention to this most pressing need. 
 
 
 
 
 










